OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  14 October 2008
PROJECT-  23 October for fish pump #3, 24 October for fish pump #2, 25 October for fish pump #1
RESPONSE DATE- 10/17/2008
NOTE:  This notification was first introduced at the FPOM meeting on October 9.  All FPOM members are now being advised for coordination.

Description of the problem
An outage was agreed to and scheduled for fish pump #3 on 6 October from the September FPOM meeting.  Shortly after the pump was shut down, video inspection noted the discharge side was clean as anticipated.  This allowed the stop logs to be lowered into place with out a problem.  Inspection of the intake side noted numerous woody debris, stones, iron, and chunks of concrete resting on the sill preventing the stop logs from sealing.
Type of outage required

The outage would include shutting down fish pumps #1, #2, and #3, thus reducing attraction flow at the south or Oregon shore ladder.  This will occur after 1200 to allow divers to enter the water, to inspect and remove debris on the sill.  This process may need to be repeated on the next two days if debris removal activity was not fully completed on 23 October to fish pumps #2 and #3. Based on the discussion at FPOM, this outage could occur after 1200 to reduce impacts to fish entering the fishway first part in the morning.  
Impacts to facility operation and fish passage.
The attraction flow would be off, so fewer fish may be enticed to enter the Oregon ladder; however, any fish in the ladder could continue to move through uninterrupted during the rest of the day.  The project fisheries biologist would be on-site to monitor activities and ensure impacts are kept to a minimum.  Other entrances will be adjusted as required as outlined in the FPP. 
Length of time for repairs

The outage is expected to last no more than five hours on 23 October.  
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Greg Moody 

